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Dear Family, Friends and Benefactors,
	 May the peace of Christ reign in your hearts! We have a great deal of good news to share with you from these beautiful months of 
summer. Our Lord blesses us each year through the marathon of feasts, Corpus Christi, the Nativity of John the Baptist, the Sacred Heart, 

the Holy Apostles Peter and Paul following one another, and this year in quick 
succession! All were beautiful spiritual impetus to persevere in “ora et labora,” 
which seems as intense as the feast and the summer heat of the season!
	 Our dear Pioneer Sisters in Ava have mirrored us in our prayers, works, joys 
and sufferings of these days, and we were all so happy to be reunited once more 
for our ceremonies on August 17. Sr. Maria Battista joined up with classmates Sr. 
Helena, Sr. Marie Madeleine and Sr. Francesca to pronounce first profession in 
the presence of Father Abbot of Clear Creek, and our own Bishop Johnston. Five 
postulants also received the habit: Sr. Sarah is now Sr. Maria Dolora, Sr. Joëlle is 
now Sr. Philippa, Sr. Cicely is Sr. Imelda, Sr. Charis is Sr. Mary Elizabeth, and Sr. 

Veronica Anne is Sr. Zelie Marie. They are all still radiant!  Our Ava Sisters bid us farewell, and resumed their moving preparations. The 
day after their arrival at the new Monastery of St. Joseph, on the feast of St. Joseph the Worker, the 
Sisters were invited to lunch at nearby Assumption Abbey, also in Ava. It turned out that a building 
on their property that was occupied during our initial scouting trips had become vacant. It was an 
equally large house that had already been converted to a monastery by Franciscans, with beautifully 
cultivated grounds and gardens. The Franciscans had named it, of all things, the Monastery of 
St. Joseph! The Trappist monks quickly offered the house to us as soon as they realized it was an 
eminently more suitable building, taking the time, worry and expense of adaptation away from our 
pioneers. “I feel like we won the lottery,” Sr. Bernadette said. The house of the original calling will 
continue to be maintained, and the grounds reserved for possible future construction as more voca-
tions join. Our Ava Sisters will be receiving two of their own postulants this fall, while we will be 
welcoming six to the Abbey.
    Thank you so much for your continued support of our two houses, which has been such a tre-
mendous blessing, especially as are just over the halfway point in reaching the donations needed by 
November for the $500,000 matching gift. May God bless and reward you as only He can, and may 
He always keep us united in His love.
	
         In Corde Mariae,

The Sisters of the Monastery of 
St. Joseph were the privileged 

recipients of Gwyneth Thompson 
Briggs’ exquisite original painting, 

presented on August 17th. 

Above and 
below: our 

Corpus Christi 
Procession



The Sisters signed their profession charts on 
the altar, then presented them to the Abbot, 

the Bishop, and Mother Abbess. Then they placed 
their hands in hers to pledge obedience, and 

their charts were placed beneath the corporal 
for the remainder of Holy Mass.



The Brides eagerly await their Investiture 
during the most ancient part of the vow cer-
emony, the chanting of the “Suscipe.” (right)

The Sisters’ brothers assisted at 
the altar, and returned their orig-
inal Investiture candles to present 

and burn before the Lord.

The white veil of the 
novice is exchanged 

for a black one

The brides approach 
the altar



Let us pray, brethren, to Our Lord Jesus Christ for these His handmaids who hasten to 
prove their love for Him by the sacrifice of their hair, that He may grant them His Holy 
Spirit, Who will preserve them in holy resolution of religion, protect their hearts from 

the hindrances of the world and secular desires, so that, as they undergo an exterior 
transformation, they may be transformed likewise in spirit by the interior workings of 

the right hand of the Most High. -Prayer for the Hair cutting

Sincere 
and humble thanks 

to Abbot Philip Anderson 
of Clear Creek Abbey and 

our own Bishop James Vann 
Johnston for their presence 
at the ceremony, and to our 

photographers Elizabeth 
Miller and Suzanna Dowler



O God Who bade the most blessed Benedict, thy chosen servant, to serve thee 
alone, detached from the turmoil of the world: grant we pray, to these, thy 
handmaids, hastening to thy service under his direction, constancy in perse-

verance and perfect victory unto the end.  -Prayer at the close of profession

Sisters 
received congra-
tulations from family 
and friends (and each 
other) following the 
Ceremony, and the brides 
cut another amazing 
cake by Anna Araque at 
the reception.



In greener pastures He hath settled me…
                              N E W S  F R O M  O U R  A VA  P I O N E E R S

Here, the altar is unloaded and 
brought to the roomier former cha-
pel of the Franciscans (lower left)

The Sisters were so grateful to receive so 
much moving help from local volunteers!

Sister Veronica surveys the 
spacious new sewing room.

The “new” Monastery 
of Saint Joseph in  Ava!

We are so blessed by God in the beauti-
ful surroundings we have both in Gower 

(below) and in Ava! May St. Benedict 
intercede for us and for you all.



The sweltering heat did not prevent our intrepid 
band of Sisters from bringing in the alfalfa, but they 

did not decline rides to the barn!

Sisters take advantage of the cooler 
mornings to take their Lectio Divina 
outdoors and watch the sunrise.

Little Bella is turning out to be an 
armchair window washer!

     Above: Josie enjoying our pond (photo by Felicity Dunkle)

Below: Civilizing our culture one prayer and one 
raspberry vine at a time.

A reminder that all gifts given 
between now and November will be 
doubled through a matching gift of  .$500,00! .

Camp Mater Dei (below) and many other groups of visitors this summer have underscored the need 
for the lay guest retreat house! Plans are now underway with hopes to begin construction this fall.

Bringing in the beans

A game of Bocce at an outdoor recreation.





L
ord, according to thy promise that the Gospel should be preached throughout the whole 
world, raise up men fit for such work. The Apostles were but soft and yielding clay 
till they were baked hard by the fire of the Holy Ghost. So, good Lord, do now in like 

manner with thy Church militant, change and make the soft and slippery earth into hard stones. Set 
in thy Church strong and mighty pillars that may suffer and endure great labours – watching, pov-
erty, thirst, hunger, cold and heat – which also shall not fear the threatenings of princes, persecution, 
neither death, but always persuade and think with themselves to suffer with a good will, slanders, 
shame, and all kinds of torments, for the glory and laud of thy Holy Name. By this manner, good 
Lord, the truth of thy Gospel shall be preached throughout the world. Therefore, merciful Lord, 
exercise thy mercy, show it indeed upon thy Church. Amen.  

– –St. John Fisher


